WILD, CARTER & TIPTON

A Professional Corporation ATTORNEYS AT LAW Founded in 1893

246 WEST SHAW AVENUE FRESNO CALIFORNIA 93704 Telephone: (559) 224-2131

MICHAEL C. TITUS

Our File No.: Email: mtitus@wctlaw.com Direct Fax: 559-229-7295

June 18, 2024

VIA MAIL AND EMAIL (lucy.mallonee@losbanos.org)

Lucy Mallonee City Clerk-City of Los Banos 520 J Street Los Banos, CA 93635

Re: Public Records Act Request

Dear Ms. Mallonee,

This letter is a request for public records pursuant to the California Public Records Act. (Gov. Code § 7920.00, et. seq.) Please provide a copy of the requested records listed below by email to mtitus@wctlaw.com. If the records are unable to be produced by email, please send them to the above listed address or provide us with a date and time when a copy of the records will be available for pick up. I am requesting records pertaining to the following:

- 1. Any and all emails, text messages or other written communications between City Manager, Josh Pinheiro and City of Los Banos staff, employees, council members and Mayor Paul Llanez related to all matters pertaining to the City of Los Banos for the time period of February 1, 2023 through the date of this letter.
- 2. Any and all emails, text messages or other written communications between Council Member Brett Jones and City of Los Banos staff, employees, city manager, other council members and Mayor Paul Llanez related to all matters pertaining to the City of Los Banos for the time period of February 1, 2023 through the date of this letter.
- 3. Any and all emails, text messages or other written communications between Council Member Doug Begonia and City of Los Banos staff, employees, city manager, other council members and Mayor Paul Llanez related to all matters pertaining to the City of Los Banos for the time period of February 1, 2023 through the date of this letter.
- 4. Any and all emails, text messages or other written communications between Council Member Kenneth Lambert and City of Los Banos staff, employees, city manager, other council members and Mayor Paul Llanez related to all matters pertaining to the City of Los Banos for the time period of February 1, 2023 through the date of this letter.
- 5. Any and all emails, text messages or other written communications between Council Member Deborah Lewis and City of Los Banos staff, employees, city manager, other council members and Mayor Paul Llanez related to all matters pertaining to the City of Los Banos for the time period of February 1, 2023 through the date of this letter.

6. Any and all emails, text messages or other written communications between Mayor Paul Llanez and City of Los Banos staff, employees, city manager and council members related to all matters pertaining to the City of Los Banos for the time period of February 1, 2023 through the date of this letter.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this request.

Sincerely,

Michael C. Titus